
 

 
 RCDR CLUB MEETING MINUTES 2/13/24 
 
Board members present: Monty Mathews, Mundy Murzic, Jimmy and Cody Benton, 
Peter K  
 
Club members & guests: 12 (approximately) 

 
1) St. Mary’s Shoals aka SMS – connect existing trails together from parts that were 

affected by county logging operations. Tentatively scheduled club workday is 
weekend of 2/24/24 with assistance of members from Facebook groups, St. Mary’s 
Shoals Singletrack Riders & NE Florida Dirt Riders. 
 

2) Final financials from Enduro are club expenses was $11,500 and net asset is 
$4,500. For active club members that put in 4 full recorded workdays for our 
enduro, see Mundy for a gas card and club t-shirt. 
 

3) Peewee track at SMS – proposal to make track longer at current location. 
Also discussed to relocate/cut a new peewee track close to the ATV side parking lot 
so parents can park there and need not to drive into SMS to supervise their kids. 
 

4) Club search for a Hare Scramble property continues. Prefer location to not exceed 2 
hours travel time from Jacksonville, FL., closer to town the better. Please ask 
around. 
 

5) Jess Polvikoski, with the assistance of Shelby Dunson, is organizing a fund-raising 
ride to support St. John’s County Veterans scheduled for 3/30/24 and 3/31/24. Ride 
location will be at “Keystone Killer Loop”. More information will be available soon 
on how to sign up for this event. Club members wanting to help with sweeping, gate 
personnel, etc., contact the club. 
 

6) Steve Haft is nominated to be Club Secretary. 
 

7) There is a growing interest in creating a dual sport ride. If any club members have 
any ideas, routes, etc. please add your input at the next meeting. 


